Minutes for the 3rd annual W2001 Meeting, September 17-18, 2010
Bloomington, MN
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Friday, September 17, 2010

Matt (acting for Tim Slack) called the meeting to order at 9:05.  The group thanked Holly Barcus for local arrangements. Introductions were made and participants briefly shared their current work.  Matt discussed the minutes from last year’s meeting, and the group then approved them.

The rest of the day was taken up by a mini-conference, organized by Peter Nelson, on “Changing Ruralities: The Intersection of Aging, Diversity, and Landscape.” The purpose of the mini-conference was to share results from on-going research projects related to the group’s objectives, to receive feedback, and to cultivate collaborative efforts that intersect the three objectives. The presentations stimulated discussions of needed areas of research related to urban-rural classification issues, recent demographic trends affected by the economic recession, demographic change and ecosystem sustainability, farmer retirement and land-use change, race/ethnic differences in retirement migration, youth out-migration, and other key issues.

The day concluded with a report from Jim Christenson. The committee received a good mid-term report. Jim advised to keep our eye on reporting outcomes and impacts, showing how our research is being used. A discussion ensued regarding how to document our impacts. 
Saturday
Matt called the meeting at 9:02. Group celebrated arrival of Slack children, Holly getting tenure, David’s book publication, Nina’s Community Vitality Award from Cornell, and the book by Chris on urban birds. 
Outputs—

Nina reported on Rural Aging in 21st Century America, to be published by Springer. Springer has agreed to send flyers across the country; encouraging authors to cite multiple disciplines; deadline for 2nd drafts extended to October 15th. Joachim suggested to get someone to create extensive list of important works that could be cited.  Pete asked for EndNote format. Indexing needs to be out-sourced. 
Laszlo reported on The International Handbook of Rural Demography, to be published by Springer. Deadline for chapters is end of year; still need to have policy chapters for end of each section.

David discussed the Rural Sociology special issue honoring Calvin Beale. David and co-editor Irma Elo are looking for material to include in their introductory essay. A poster and slide show are being planned for next year’s PAA. 
The committee spent time planning for an outreach conference tentatively scheduled for January 2012 in Washington, DC. John Cromartie has agreed to host the event at ERS. The goal of the conference is to communicate the outputs of the committee to policymakers. Several ideas were discussed for developing relationships with policymakers and for maximizing the impacts of our research. One idea was to develop a regionally-specific sessions that would make the discussions more policy relevant. Another idea was to include policymakers as speakers, not just have them in the audience.  The end result should include a rural demographic research agenda informed by policy needs. More work is needed in choosing the exact focus of the conference from among the objectives and outputs of the committee.
Looking ahead—

Given the timeframe for submitting proposals, the committee decided it was not too early to begin the planning process for a potential successor committee to W2001. The importance of a demographic perspective on rural issues is only going to increase. The committee discussed several possible themes: 

1. impact of recession

2. recession and restructuring

3. migration systems readjusting to new economic realities

4. green adaptation and recession

5. changing settlement patterns and land-use impacts
The group discussed a plan to format our activities around a book that comes out midway thru the 5-year period. Matt, Holly, and Katherine agreed to work on the proposal. 
The committee tentatively agreed to hold next year’s meeting will be in Boise, July 21-22. This dovetails with the annual RSS meeting. Joachim agreed to coordinate local arrangements. 
Matt adjourned the meeting at 12:15. 
